

DATE: April 18, 2024

TO: Livingston County Board of Commissioners

FROM: Kevin Eggleston

RE: Resolution Authorizing Additional Funds for 2024 Operating Budget Site Lighting Project

The Facility Services department was allocated \$30,000 for a site lighting project at the West Complex in the department's operating budget. This project was estimated in 2023 without quoting. The Facility Services department did not have an electrical contractor available to quote at the time it was needed. The County now holds an agreement with O'Donnell Electric for electrical services.

This Project was recently quoted at \$55,106. Facility Services can cover the cost of the additional funds under their operating budget (\$25,106)

This project is to replace old, abandoned site lighting down the main drive heading to the courts building at the West Complex. This drive is very dark and currently does not have any site lighting as it was worn and abandoned 20 or so years ago. This drive is used as a staging area for sheriff vehicles and is the main pathway for the public to get to the courts building. It also has a crosswalk used by many county employees and public to get to the Law Center building from the Jail parking lot. It is probably the most active private drive that the county owns due to its location of surrounding services. This drive was re-paved in 2022 and will also be getting all new signage and crosswalk striping this year.

This project will improve the County perception and vision while greatly improving the safety standard of its employees and citizens.

Please let me know if you have and questions.